Changes to Keeping Children Safe in Education – September 2020

An updated version of Keeping Children Safe in Education has been released for September 2020. Governors should read  Parts 1 and 2 of the guidance annually. 

Some of the key safeguarding changes for 2020 include:

· [bookmark: _GoBack]explicit inclusion of mental health Part One paragraph 4 statement “preventing impairment of children’s health or development” has been changed to” preventing impairment of children’s mental and physical health or development.” There have also been four new paragraphs in Part One on mental health (paragraph 34-38) as well as Part 2 focusing on mental health. This notes the important role schools and colleges play in supporting the mental health of its pupils and confirming the funding for senior mental health leads in all state schools and colleges by 2025. 

· new paragraph of Child Sexual Exploitation and Child Criminal Exploitation Paragraph 28 is a new additional and provides information about abuse linked to CSE and CCE. There is also further information provided in Annex A. Schools need to be clear in their policies how this relates to their own school context and communities.

· new guidance on managing allegations against supply teachers Paragraphs 214-217 set out further guidance on managing allegations against supply staff, the guidance now makes it clear what schools now need to do. Schools who use agencies should ensure that they have informed the agencies they use of their process for managing allegations. 

· expanded DSL duties Annex B now states that as well as the DSL understanding their own role, DSL should understand the processes, procedures and responsibilities of other agencies, particularly children’s social care. The expectation that DSLs update their training every two years and keep their knowledge refreshed regularly remains.

To do list:-

· Update Safeguarding and Child Protection Policies to account for the changes. 
· Make staff aware that there will be a new KCSIE from September 2020. 
· Make staff aware of the key changes as outlined above. 
· Plan to update all staff/Governor training in September 2020 - in line with new KCSIE. 
· If you use agencies for supply staff, ensure that you have informed them of your process for managing allegations.


